
Paw Prints  

www.stpiusx.com 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold 

print to determine if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.  

 

 
 

 

 

  

Important Dates:  
 

Saturday, 10/22 – Trunk-or-Treat 7:00 

Monday, 10/24 - 8:00 Mass (gr. 1-4); 4th Grade Field Trip; Red Ribbon Week Kick-off 

Tuesday, 10/25 – 8:00 Mass (gr. 5-8) 

Friday, 10/28 – 8:00 All School Mass 
 

 

Click here for Lunch Menu (also below) 

Counselor’s Corner 

Dear Mrs. Clark, 

I don’t know what to do. I think there is a student in my class that is being bullied. Should I help them? 

But what if the bully starts bullying me? I don’t want to make things worse but I don’t know what to do. 

Please help! 

 

Sincerely, 

Bothered by Bullying 

 

Dear Bothered by Bullying, 

Did you know that 160,000 students stay home from school every day because of bullying? That is why 

it is important for all of us to take a stand against bullying and not be a bystander. A bystander is 

someone who sees or knows about bullying that is happening to someone else and doesn’t do anything 

to stop it. There are five easy ways that you can prevent becoming a bystander: 

¶ You can be a friend to the person being bullied. Everyone needs a good, trusted support 
group. If you see someone being bullied, be a friend to them. They might not have someone 
they can rely on for help.   

¶ Tell a trusted adult what is happening.  Make sure you keep telling an adult until they do 
something to help you.  

¶ Help the person being bullied get away from the situation. You can do this by helping the 
person walk away from the bully and find an adult close by that can help.  

¶ Be a good example or role model to follow. Don’t just ignore bullying when you see it. Show 
everyone what it looks like to stand up to a bully and help others in need by being a good 
friend.  

¶ Don’t give bullying an audience by participating in anti-bullying activities and projects. 
Join a club or a group that supports bully prevention and help spread the word that bullying is 
wrong.  

 

Have a question for the counselor?? Email me at nrauen@teachers.stpiusx.com. 

 

 

http://www.stpiusx.com/school
http://stpiusx.com/school/Lunch_Menu/Menu.pdf
mailto:nrauen@teachers.stpiusx.com


  

Principally Speaking 
 

Dear Parents,  

It is hard to believe that we only have one more full week in the month of October! The 

students, staff, and teachers are busy with the variety of activities that the season of fall 

brings.  

We had a wonderful Grandparents’ Day and were happy that so many grandparents and grand-

friends were able to attend. It was a truly wonderful morning filled with many special 

memories. Please take the opportunity to read the memory leaves hanging on the windows 

surrounding the courtyard. Grandparents and their students truly enjoyed sharing, writing, and 

posting their favorite memories.  

The students have also been busy taking field trips funded by you! Fieldtrips are such a vital 

component of the learning process. They connect what the students are learning in class to the 

real world. The connections the students make, help them to develop the skills they will need 

for their future educational endeavors and careers. Thank you so much for helping us to 

provide SPX students with these unique learning opportunities and experiences.  

Also, as the month winds down, we are teaching all of the students about the election process. 

Our SPX candidates for president are Wonder Woman and Iron Man. The students are 

learning about the election process, voting, the branches of government, campaigning, and our 

government during their individual class times. On Thursday, October 27, the two presidential 

candidates will hold a mock debate in the PAC for our students to experience. Presently, 

teachers are helping students to create questions that they would like the candidates to 

answer. This is such a fun way to learn about our nation’s government, election process, and 

voting. Students will also vote and receive voting stickers in November.  

Take care of one another this week and try to enjoy our beautiful fall weather. It is such a 

wonderful time to take a walk and appreciate the Lord’s beauty that surrounds us daily. 

Yours in Christ, 

Mrs. Lonnemann 

 

 

 



What’s new in the Classroom? 

The 6th grade had fun reviewing possessive nouns with an 

interactive game called Kahoot! The students use their 

Chromebooks to answer questions, and the game awards 

them points in real time for both speed and accuracy. They 

love seeing who is in the lead after each question! This 

game is one of their favorite ways to review. The stakes 

are high, and everyone wants the 

chance to see his or her name in the 

spotlight at the end! 
                  
 

   

The 7th graders were given a treat this month with a presentation of Robin Hood by Playhouse 

in the Park.  Along with seeing the play, members of the Playhouse staff visited the 7th grade 

classes for a pre-play and post-play workshop.  The students even got to try their skills at 

acting!   



 

8th graders explored Force and Motion this week, applying their knowledge to a lab called 

"Marble Collisions." They worked in groups to demonstrate the effects of the energy transfer 

between a stationary marble and a moving marble by using a track and a ramp. 

Our 8th graders enjoyed their SEEK Retreats this week!  Each homeroom in turn had the 

opportunity to travel to Mother of God Church in Covington and interact with Sister Cathy 

Bauer, OSB, to learn about Homelessness in our community.  We visited several agencies that 

work to help the poor and learned about what each agency does to improve the plight of the 

disenfranchised.  As we return to our classroom this year, and journey toward the Sacrament of 

Confirmation, we will prayerfully ask God how we can be the Hands of Christ to others and help 

to alleviate the suffering of the homeless.  We ask for your prayers as we answer God's call. 

   

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The next Private 

Transportation Day is 

Monday, November 7 th.   

Girls on the Run Bake Sale   
The Girls on the Run team is planning a Bake Sale for their community 

project.  This session, they will be helping the McNamara family from 

IHM who needs our prayers and support.  All proceeds will be donated to 

Valerie’s Prayer Angels. The bake sale is on Wednesday, November 2nd 

during the lunch periods.  All bake sale items will be peanut and tree nut 

free  and will cost 25-50 cents.  We hope that everyone will help to raise 

as much money as possible. Thank You!  

                  



  
 

 

Come hang out with your favorite St. Pius 

moms and friends while creating your own 

custom board sign. Friday, November 

11 from 6:30-9pm, in Milligan Hall, the PTG 

will be hosting a custom board painting 

fundraiser. Click on the link below to 

register for the event. All registration 

must be completed and paid prior 

to November 1st. Each board is prepped in 

advance and custom stencils are made, 

therefore it's important to register as 

soon as possible to secure a spot. Visit 

http://www.hoosierpaintgirl.com/events/st

-pius-moms-night-out/ 

In addition, you will have the opportunity 

to purchase the latest jewelry designs 

from Stella and Dot, as well as trendy 

clothing from a newly opened, small 

business boutique, Leeta Ruth Boutique. 

We will also be coordinating with our spirit 

wear committee to have some of the latest 

styles available for purchase that evening. 

This night will be jam-packed with 

opportunities to let your creativity shine 

all while raising money for our PTG. If you 

have any questions between now and then, 

please reach out to Melissa 

Kramer, kramerml@yahoo.com.  

Youth Group News  
Nov 5th and 6th: 7th and 8th graders are 

invited to a one night retreat at (and with) 

Immaculate Heart of Mary in Burlington - It 

begins Saturday Nov 5th (4pm) to Sunday Nov 

6th (7pm) and will include talks, bon fire, sports, 

praise/worship, adoration and mass. Cost is 

$35 and includes a retreat t-shirt. Please 

contact Ashley Marshall (abb171@gmail.com) or 

Father Hennigen by Oct 30th if your child is 

attending (include t-shirt size they prefer).  

 

Saturday, Oct 29th: St. Pius is in charge 

of Life’s 5th Quarter Saturday service at Holy 

Name Church on Auburn Avenue in 

Cincinnati from 8am to 10am. This is very 

important to the local Pro Life movement. The 

youth group is trying to encourage families, 

friends, neighbors to participate - Bishop Foys 

will be the celebrant - and we will pray the 

rosary outside the nearby Planned Parenthood.  

It is peaceful, quiet and non-confrontational. 

Please contact Ashley Marshall 

at abb171@gmail.com if you are interested in 

attending.  

Friday, Nov 11th: Family Fall Fest - All 

parishioners welcome to join youth group 

sponsored event, fire pits, snacks and concert in 

the PAC.  More details to come. 

 

http://www.hoosierpaintgirl.com/events/st-pius-moms-night-out/
http://www.hoosierpaintgirl.com/events/st-pius-moms-night-out/
mailto:kramerml@yahoo.com
mailto:abb171@gmail.com
mailto:abb171@gmail.com


STUDENT COUNCIL EVENTS   
Rake-n-Run Rescheduled for November…We are waiting for the leaves to fall 

            We invite all students to participate in the Rake-n-Run this fall.  We will 

schedule an afternoon in November from 2:00 to 4:00.  We will need parent 

volunteers to help in leading groups and monitoring children for safety 

purposes.  Each student is responsible to pick up a permission slip from Mrs. 

Baker's room, 503, and return it, signed, no later than Tuesday, October 

18.  We will be splitting into groups and walking down some of the streets close to 

St. Pius X, looking for houses of community members that might need a little 

help with basic yard work.  We will leave a little note that we helped and are 

praying for that household.  Anyone that is planning to participate must also bring their own 

rake and gloves the day of the event.  

 

Jack-O-Lantern Walk and Haunted Trail, October 22, 2016, 7:00-10:30pm  

            You might remember our Jack-o-lantern Walk from last year 

that raised money for World Food Day.  This year, Student 

Council decided to build on it and do it in conjunction with the 

Trunk-or-Treat and Movie night.  We are asking that people 

carve a pumpkin, write their name, phone number, and child's 

homeroom number (if a child is in school at SPX) on the 

bottom, and drop it off on Saturday, Oct. 22 between 10am-

noon in front of the garage door of the PAC, with a source to 

light it up.  Student Council will place all the carved masterpieces 

along the steps leading to the baseball fields later that day.  Families are invited to walk the 

trail and enjoy the many artistic skills of our community!  The members of Student Council will 

pick a winning jack-o-lantern to receive a prize basket, which will be announced at school on 

Monday!  All pumpkins may be picked up at the end of the night or the next day from the back 

wall of the PAC.  Monetary donations will be collected to support a local, Catholic charity.  In 

addition to the Jack-o-lantern Walk, we will also have a trail that leads around the baseball 

fields!  This section is referred to as the Haunted Trail!  This will be designed by the student 

council members and will be a typical, scary, Halloween trail, especially for the older students. 

Student Council hopes you will join us and participate in these fun activities we are working hard 

to create!  Go Panthers!  Questions?  Please contact Mrs. Cecilia Baker at 

cbaker@teachers.stpiusx.com 

 

mailto:cbaker@teachers.stpiusx.com


ODDS AND ENDS- 

¶ Notre Dame Academy Welcomes Future Pandas - Notre Dame Academy welcomes all 

7th and 8th grade girls to its Open House Sunday, November 6, from 1:00 p.m. - 

3:30 p.m. Potential Pandas and their families will be given personal tours by NDA 

Ambassadors. NDA faculty will be available to answer any questions visitors may have and 

NDA students will be on hand representing the many co-curricular opportunities offered 

at Notre Dame Academy. Come see Notre Dame Academy's beautiful campus and state-

of-the-art facilities. Learn about NDA's curriculum, activities, student life, financial aid, 

admissions procedures and more. Get a first hand look at 21st century learning and most 

importantly, see what The Notre Dame Life is about and all that it has to offer! For 

further information contact NDA Director of Admissions, Katie Caccavari at 

859.292.1829 or caccavarik@ndapandas.org. 

 

¶ Notre Dame Academy Offers High School Placement Test (HSPT) Prep Workshop - 

All 8th graders are invited to attend NDA's High School Placement Test (HSPT) 

Workshop to learn tips and strategies for success on the HSPT. NDA will offer the 

workshop on four different dates: Saturday, November 12 from 9-11am, Saturday 

November 12 from 1-3 pm, Tuesday November 29 from 6-8 pm, and Tuesday December 

6 from 6-8 pm. Each session has a maximum enrollment of 30 students. Registrations will 

be accepted on a first-come, first-served basis. The cost for the workshop is $50. For 

further information or to register for NDA's HSPT Prep Workshop, please contact NDA 

Director of Admissions, Katie Caccavari at 859.292.1829 or caccavarik@ndapandas.org. 

 

¶ St. Henry District High School will offer High School Placement Test (HSPT) Prep 

for 8th grade students. Those students who wish to participate will pick either Option A 

or Option B. Each Option is limited to only 30 students. The two Options are: 

o Option A: (must attend both Workshop 1 & 2) - Workshop 1 - Saturday, November 

19th from 10am – 12pm; Workshop 2 - Saturday, December 3rd from 10am – 12pm 

o Option B: (must attend both Workshop 3 & 4) - Workshop 3 - Saturday, November 

19th from 1pm – 3pm; Workshop 4 - Saturday, December 3rd from 1pm – 3pm 

The cost for each Option is $50. To RSVP, visit www.shdhs.org and under the Prospective 

Students page fill out the HSPT RSVP Form.  For your spot to be reserved the RSVP 

Form and Payment both must be received by Wednesday, November 9th. Make all checks 

payable to St. Henry District High School and make a note on the check “HSPT.” Checks 

can be dropped off or mailed to St. Henry District High School 3755 Scheben Drive, 

Erlanger, KY 41018. Any questions please contact the Enrollment Office at 859-525-

5844. 

 

mailto:caccavarik@ndapandas.org
mailto:caccavarik@ndapandas.org
http://www.shdhs.org/


¶ School Way App – There is an app for that!  School Way is an app that 

allows us to send out last minute notifications to SPX families.  This 

information includes reminders for sports and volunteer sign-ups, SPX 

events, LaRosa’s and Skline nights, and inclement weather notifications.  

If you haven’t downloaded the app yet, do so today!  For more 

information, click here. 

 

¶ Dominach's Taekwondo Academy in Independence (www.DomTKD.com) 

has offered to partner with St. Pius for a unique fundraiser.  If you go to 

http://www.domtkd.com/st-pius-fundraiser-page.html between 10/9 and 

10/16, you can buy a TAEKWONDO TRIAL for just $40/person. Starting 

10/17, members of your family can enjoy 1 month of unlimited classes at 

DTA.  All of the money from this offer goes to St. Pius.  

 

¶ ExploreMore! - The ExploreMore! team has put together an awesome program for 

this fall.  The dates for the first session are November 5, 12, 19.   To view the full 

brochure click here.  Many students participated in the summer and had a 

fantastic time! 

 

¶ HSPT Prep Class - St. Henry District High School will offer HSPT Prep on Saturday, 

November 19th and Saturday, December 3rd  from 10am - 12pm and 1pm - 3pm. More 

information about pricing and how to register will be sent out soon! 
 

¶ Halloween Drive-in Movie Night and Trunk-or-Treat - 

On October 22nd, the St. Pius X Festival Committee will 

sponsor the second annual Halloween Drive-in Movie Night and 

Trunk-or-Treat. Bring your costumed brood up to St. Pius for 

a feature film and some early trick or treating. The big screen 

will be set up outside of the PAC weather permitting or inside 

the PAC if Mother Nature isn’t so agreeable. Either way, we’ll have a great time!  Gates 

open at 7:00; all those who wish to park in the back lot "drive-in" style must be parked 

by 7:30 with Trunk-or-Treat at 7:45.  The movie will be Jungle Book (the 2016 live action 

version) showing at 8:00pm. For all the details, click here. 

 

¶ Box Tops for Education - There is a Box Top app you can upload your child's 

school and scan in your box top products, they give you 20 cents a top in the 

app. You can still send in the paper top too.  Instead of the school getting just 

10 cents we are earning 30 cents per top!  

 

 

http://myschoolway.com/StPius
http://www.domtkd.com/
http://www.domtkd.com/st-pius-fundraiser-page.html
http://covingtonlatin.org/CMSFiles/files/ExploreMore%20Brochure%20Fall%202016%202.pdf
http://www.stpiusx.com/school/pawprints/current_files/SPX_Movie_Night_10222016.pdf


LUNCH MENU: 

 

 

St. Pius X School Mission Statement 

Discipline for Life 

The mission of St. Pius X School is to promote the spiritual, academic, and personal growth of 

each child by embracing the Gospel values of Jesus Christ.  ST. Pius X School provides an 

exemplary Catholic education that helps students to be successful in their families, their 

communities, and the world. 


